

Administration Offices 185 Peninsula Blvd. Hempstead, NY 11550 (516) 434-4000 Ext. 4011 Fax: (516) 292-0933

Susan Johnson
Acting
Superintendent of Schools

Regina Armstrong
Superintendent of Schools

Gary Rush
Deputy Superintendent
(516) 434-4000 Ext. 4031

Rodney Gilmore, Ed.D. Associate Superintendent for Human Resources (516) 434-4000 Ext. 4021

James E. Clark
Assistant Superintendent
for Pupil Personnel Services
(516) 434-4000 Ext. 4161

Jamal Scott
Assistant Superintendent
for Business & Operations
(516) 434-4000 Ext. 4061

Djuana Wilson
Assistant Superintendent
for Spec. Education & Direct
Student Services
(516) 434-4000 Ext. 4091

January 14, 2025

Dear Hempstead Learning Community,

We are writing to make you aware of a recent cybersecurity incident involving PowerSchool, a software vendor which provides our Student Information System (SIS). This incident was not due to any fault of the district.

PowerSchool discovered access to their computer system that took place without their permission. They found that personal information (PII) has been accessed. This could include the following:

- Names
- Addresses and Phone Numbers
- Medical Information
- Social Security Numbers (SSN)

We take protecting student information very seriously. PowerSchool is investigating and working with us to take all the necessary steps to continue to protect your information and to provide updates concerning next steps for anyone who was impacted.

The district is communicating with the proper authorities for this investigation and will be taking additional steps as needed to enforce stricter security protocols.

We will provide updates as we learn more. If you have any questions, please email dpo@hempsteadschools.org.

Thank you for your patience and understanding,

Sincerely,

Susan Johnson

Acting Superintendent of Schools